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August  is-  
 
Meeting Report  ---   
2nd August  2021 
Apologies:   
Ant Martin, Fatu and Parehuia Enari,  
Pat Anelay, Gwynyth Carr, Colin Tea, Duncan 
McDonald, Quentin Jay, Bede Brittenden, Deidre 
Shea, Trevor Mosley, Peter Mayow, Ernie Myer, 
George Arulanantham 
Visitors: Shirley Grayson, Diane McCrae, 
 
(Rob Lyons, Brian Williams and Joy Stirling. Ex 
Epsom Rotary):  
 

The Onehunga One Tree Hill Rotary Club met tonight at ‘EveryBody Eats’, an initiative started 
by Nick Loosley and Auckland Chefs when he  saw that there is a need to provide for vulnerable 
members of the local community and find a way to reduce the waste of food. It has two restaurants 
in Auckland. Gemmayze Street, a pop-up in St Kevin’s Arcade, Karangahape Road, open on 
Mondays from 6-8pm and ONE Café, 306 Onehunga Mall open 6-8pm Sunday to Thursday.  The 
restaurants are managed by professionals and staffed by volunteers.  So far, the restaurants have 
saved 40 tonnes of food going to waste and served 45,000 meals. EE has 2000 volunteers 
assisting the programme. 
You can assist by eating at the restaurants and paying something, become a volunteer or make a 
donation. The staff are all local volunteers contributing their time to the social and nutritional needs 
of those who are less fortunate. 

Our members attendance provides financial and moral support for this voluntary service to the 
Onehunga - One tree Hill Community. 
Many thanks to Amanda and her team for the opportunity to be part of this service. 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
  
 
 
 

  
 
 

 

 

Start here.       Just Desserts! 
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(Remember, if  you are not available for a duty, please organise a 
replacement and advise Alan and Noel.)   
 
 
Barry Stafford has posted this email to 
all members. 
Because of demand The Shades are now 
doing an extra and final concert in 
Auckland on Monday 23 August at Q 
Theatre, 305 Queen Street at 6:30 – 
8:30pm. The Q Theatre is about 100 
metres up Queen Street from the main 
entrance to the Town Hall. The theatre 
has a café and bar on the Queen Street 
frontage. More information is on the 
theatre website. Also attached is 
background information on the Shades. 
 
I have spoken with Robin Hulford and 
others about this change. This will mean 
that the Club meeting for that evening is 
cancelled and the speaker for the evening 
asked to come at a later date. We will of 
course be advising our caterer of the 
change. 
 
John has allocated the Club 40 seats at 
no cost and has also given us a 
preference to have more seats at $30  
( normal price is $49). Our intention is to 
share the cost of the extra seats across 
the total number of seats we take. So for 
example if we have 60 seats, each seat 
would be $10.00 per seat per person. 
 
In order to assure ourselves of seats, in what is a fast-moving market, please email Barry with 
the number of seats you want by the end of the weekend. We can then book in the seats we 
want. 

                                     Duties 
 

9th August 
 
Equipment: Rod Kestle 
Attendance: Alan Bannin 
Hospitality: Paul Jenner 
5 Minute Speaker: Ant Martin 
Guest Speaker:  Greg Smith 
Subject:  Auckland History and it’s   
                          Volcanos 
Host: Alistair Grundy   
Thanks: Tony Rayner 
Thought for the week : Bruce Murdoch 
 
Scribe: Barry Stafford 

 

 
16th August 
 
Equipment: Fatu Enari 
Attendance: Bede Brittenden  
Hospitality: Rod Kestle 
5 Minute Speaker: Derek Neutze 
Guest Speaker:  Sita Sulupe   Principal 
Subject:  Rise Up Academy 
Host: Parehuia Enari 
Thanks: Colin Tea 
Thought for the week : Tony Rayner 
 
Scribe: Lloyd Albiston 



 
Update on The Gratitude Tour after Lower Hutt and Christchurch 
 
Very many thanks Barry. I'm happy to advise that as of today all 120 Rotary seats allocated for the 
Nelson concert have been sold by five Nelson clubs to raise funds for flood relief in Westport. The 
Westport Rotary Club is part of our Top of the South cluster of clubs and is an integral part of the 
flood recovery team. They will be busy for months helping displaced people return home. 
 
We have an enthusiastic group of Rotarians, friends and supporters coming along to the concert 
on Saturday night and once I've got ticket attendee lists from each club I'll forward John the master 
list of those coming so they can be checked in at the door. 
 
I have invited clubs to bring banners and display material to put in the theatre foyer 

 
History researcher-writer www.historinz.co.nz  F:www.facebook.com/historinz/ 

Rotary Assistant Governor, Top of the South Island, District 9970 

Immediate Past-President, Rotary Club of Whakatu 2019-2020  

Karen Stade 

 
 
More feedback 

 

 
 
 
 
Below is a promo link you can share with our partners to give them some insight on the work done 
so far. 

https://vimeo.com/581979225    ENTER PASSWORD: ROTARY     (Note: All Upper Case) 
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Touch of Humour 
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                         Newsletter editor:      bill.appleton.ri@gmail.com 

 
 


